
December 2023 

BGE Customer 
Or Current Resident 
123 Anywhere St 
Baltimore, MD 21201 

Dear valued BGE customer, 

PJM Interconnection, the organization responsible for ensuring electric reliability throughout the mid-
Atlantic region, recently directed BGE to perform electric transmission system upgrades. These 
upgrades are necessary due to the announced retirement of Talen Energy’s Brandon Shores 
Generating Station, a significant coal-fired electric power plant located in Northern Anne Arundel 
County. 

To replace the lost electricity generation, PJM developed a plan that maintains reliability through electric 
transmission infrastructure work rather than new generation sources. In the BGE service area, this work 
will include upgrading several existing BGE substations, construction of one new substation in both 
Baltimore County and Anne Arundel County and modifying approximately 35 miles of transmission lines 
on existing BGE rights-of-way between the Pennsylvania border and southern Baltimore County.   

We wanted to ensure prompt notice of upcoming activity near your property on BGE’s rights-of-
way beginning in December 2023 supporting this work, as you or a property you own is located 
within 300 feet of the existing rights-of-way within Harford County.  

To begin designing the upgraded infrastructure, we may be required to perform property surveys, 
wetland delineation, and soil borings and sampling within the BGE right of way   If this requires 
accessing private property, we prioritize respecting your property rights and privacy and we will provide 
advance notice. 

PJM’s regulator, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, just approved this work on November 8, 
and our commitment is to provide transparent and on-going dialogue and open lines of communication 
with the community.  

We believe that community input and collaboration are essential for the success of the project. We will 
continue to provide updates, answer any questions you may have, and work together with the 
community to ensure that the project is carried out in a manner that respects the needs and concerns of 
all stakeholders. As we are currently in the preliminary stages of the design process, we plan to engage 
with the communities located near the project areas beginning in early 2024.  

If you have any questions, please call the outreach team at 443.423.1116, or email 
brandonshores@goodenergyinprogress.com

We value your input and insights, and we are committed to keeping you informed throughout this 
important safety and reliability project’s life cycle.  

Sincerely, 

Tiffany Matthews-Lay 

Tiffany Matthews-Lay 
Principal Project Manager, BGE Large Projects 
Projects & Contracts 
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